
Stumitsikitsikin (Bullshoe) Elementary
Board Report for January 9, 2024

Attendance Matters
(Mr. H: School Leader)

December 2023

Grade Enrolled Attendance %
Early K 54 73.68%
Kindergarten 158 73.67%
1st Grade 123 77.30%
Total 336 75.08%

December Home Visits
6

December Perfect Attendance

1st Grade Kindergarten Early K

December Staff Attendance
Certified: 84% Classified: 75%

Staff Perfect Attendance
Lauren Monroe Louise Giebel Sheila Grady

Prime Time Parking:
Louise Giebel and Lauren Monroe

Coffee Card: Sheila Grady
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Culture Matters
(Mrs. Shooter: Immersion Leader)

The Sinnopa Pokaks have been working on ASLA focus wall, and have been
working hard on learning ALL their Christmas songs. Each month the

Stumatsikitsikin Elementary, has a focused BNAS focus wall. Each teacher
in our school goes over this routine with their students every day. Below

you will see the variety of BNAS focus walls/boards on our campus in both
Bergan and Chattin wings.

BNAS Specialist: Jocelyn Big Throat-BNAS Stumatsikitsikin Elementary
This month we focused on learning our Christmas song in Blackfeet. The

song we sang for the Christmas concert this year was jingle bells on
Blackfeet. We also learned the season, a new animal, weather, shape, some
new vocabulary, and focused on our numbers, colors, and learning more
animals. I have started my assessments and will do another assessment at

the end of the year to measure our growth for BNAS.
The Stumatsikitsikin Elementary students all worked very hard on learning

how to sing jingle bells in Blackfeet.

Graduation Matters
(Marci Burd: First Grade Leader)

This month was crazy and busy.
We started out with our Make it take it after school event. This was a great
turn out. We are happy with this turn out because we have been working on

bringing up our family engagement.
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We also had a busy month practicing our Christmas music songs for our
program. We all sang a song in Blackfeet which everyone was proud of. It
was a great turn out and our TA's did an amazing job decorating. We had

lots of complements.
We finished off this month with Christmas parties and a 1st grade
Christmas olympics in the gym as a grade level which was fun.

The students also enjoyed a movie on the projector.
We are looking forward to a new year and finishing out the new year with

our kiddos.
(Angie Pepion: Kindergarten Leader)

The month of December our students practiced hard on the Christmas
songs to be sung for the Christmas program not only in their homerooms
but also the specialist helped out and practiced with them as well. Some of
the classes took their students to the Reindeer Express as a walking field

trip and the students got a bag, t-shirt and water bottle.
The weather was good to us that day. Students got to see real life reindeer

and got to see Santa. De La Salle school students volunteered to help
chaperone some of the kindergarten students as they walked to Elouise

Cobell Park.
We continue to build as a team for our students.

(Susie Small/Cherie Show: Early-K Leader)

For the month of December the Early K classrooms have been
extremely busy preparing for the holidays. We practiced our
Christmas songs, and were well prepared for our Christmas

programs. All 3 classrooms made a variety of Christmas crafts, and
gifts for students' families. We also participated in cookie baking and
decorating. Each student was able to bring 4 cookies that they had
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decorated home to their families. We also walked to see the reindeer
and santa. All enjoyed partaking in Christmas party fun.

All in all it was a very fun filled month in Early K.

(Juliana Salois: SEL Leader)

Social Emotional Learning (SEL) Report

December Updates:

During the month of December we focused on
helping the students cope with the feelings of

Grief and loss during the upcoming holiday. We used simple Holiday Grief
activities to help our students express their feelings using creative arts
allowing the students to create ornaments and cards for their loved ones.
These simple holiday grief activities serve to both encourage children to
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talk about and express their pain as well as to honor their lost loved one
this holiday season.
The SLT also coordinated with the music teacher Ms. Hoyt on preparing
the students for their Christmas Program and helped with the family
engagement activity MAKE IT/TAKE IT. We are all excited to see our
students back after our Christmas break!

Best looking Holiday sweater contest winners…
1st Nathalie Lopez … 2nd Gail Hoyt … 3rd Molly Gallagher-Horn
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